CHARLES RICHARD PRICE (28/10/23 – 26/0)3/14.
(Chas)
Chas was born in London on the 28th October 1923, and was one of four children, having three sisters. At the age of 16 he and his father endured a bombing on their house. Fortunately Mum and sisters were away in High Wycombe and only Chas and his Father were at home which was in Dagenham. Suddenly a shout from Chas to ‘duck and get down on the floor’ saved them both when a bomb made a direct hit! It was dark and now very dusty but Chas knew they must get out as quickly as possible. He found Dad had been hit by a falling canopy from the fireplace but managed to grab his hand and begin to make their way towards the now broken window. They made their way to the First Aid Post for treatment on their cuts and in the morning they were devastated to find the house was completely flattened and all their possessions were lost.

Chas left school at 16 and became a Telegraph Boy working for the Post Office and at the age of 19 he volunteered for the Royal Air Force thinking he could become a Pilot. He had to report to the Lords Cricket Ground. There were no uniforms and they stayed in a hotel in St Johns Wood overnight.
Thoughts of becoming a Pilot were dismissed because of an eye problem but Chas was sent to Scarborough, Brighton, and Blackpool to do courses for Wireless Operators.
In 1943 he was sent to the Middle East, Palestine, Egypt and North Africa and then to Italy with the 104 Squadron. He was to do 15 trips in Wellingtons and 14 trips from Foggia in the foot of Italy in Liberators. They were attached to the USAF 15th Air force.
Chas made a Diary of the many ‘ runs’ he made with times, dates, heights, and dropping of bombs, weather conditions, destinations, take off and landing times. About 30 minutes from take off they would be called to be told of their ‘next task’ and bombing run. He also had a camera and sometimes managed to take pictures out of the aeroplane windows and these he sent back to his sister in England who made an album for him on his return home. 
Chas says he and his comrades made the most of their War and some happy times on Base were had by all. It was very hard when comrades did not return but fortunately for Chas he always managed to make it back to Base.

In 1946 when the War was over Chas had a nine day sea trip on RMS Otranto from Port Said to Southampton. From Southampton he was taken to Kirkham for demobilisation. He was given ten weeks leave and set about finding a job. His family were now living in East Ham and after about five weeks he decided to walk in to Fords of Dagenham to ask for work. Fortunately they gave him a job in Stock Control. Chas stayed at Fords for 37 ½ years his work taking him all over Europe and he  finally became Production Supply Manager. 

